The Chairman of the Investigative Committee instructs to report on
the situation with a possible violation of women's rights in Tatarstan

On the air of one of the programs on Federal Television, a story was aired, in which it was reported
that an Employee of a Steamship Company from Tatarstan cannot receive a preferential pension
after 15 years. Following the story, according to the law, the length of service in her position should
be counted as privileged, but the Pension Fund explained to her that the Employer provided
information about her work in another position, which does not provide benefits. The woman's
representative is trying to restore justice through the court.

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia instructed Mr. Lipsky V.A., Head of the
Investigative Directorate for the Republic of Tatarstan, to submit a detailed report on the situation,
and if any signs of a crime are established, to launch a criminal case immediately.
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